GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

3/17/08

Minutes of Meeting

I. Embrace Donaldson Project
Jay reported that the first tent set-up was well received. We signed up another 5 members.  The C-Ride support was much better than last year. The staggered start by average pace worked well, but the majority of the riders were in the 12-14 mph range. Danielle and Michelle lead the C group and Lori manned the tent. Only issue for improvement were the toilets - Steve Baker has an action item to follow up on it.

II. Mountain Biking
Rick reported that the event at Paris Mountain State Park will be on March 30 from 10am to 4pm. and be open to the public.  Due to logistics, there will be no club-sponsored food at the event.
III. League of American Bicyclists
Sally reported that she is qualified at Road 1 Level and gave a synopsis of what the course level content was. The certification requires 8-9 hours of class lectures and participation. Sally has an action item to put together a memo on what would be required to put together a day class for LAB training to the public.  Sally will study the issue and report back to the Board her suggestions for the Spinners sponsoring a “Road Level 1” training program.

IV. Lights for Life 
Michelle James reported to the board on her idea to give the lights, being offered by Peter Wilborn to local police officers for distribution. The thought being that the officers are the ones who actually observe the casual cyclists on the road and in dangerous situations. They would be the ones most likely to benefit from the lights from a safety point of view.  A motion was passed to give Michelle the go ahead to proceed with the plan.  Steve suggested that churches, soup kitchens, and Missions as another avenue of distribution.  Bill suggested that we get Jimmy Visage and the safety committee in the loop and distribute lights as well as helmets.

V. Cleveland Park Wednesday Night Rides
These weekly rides are for entry level cyclists to learn the basics of bike handling and rules of the road.  Steve Baker will be the event lead. Need to come up with dates on this one.

VI. DSMT08 Training Ride
Jay reported that no food will be provide by club for the event.  Jay took action item to contact Barry to work out the details of the event and report back to the board. General discussion about contacting Hands on Greenville to request volunteers for staffing some of our events. Tim will contact friend at HOG and report to Jay contact point for Hands on Greenville.

VII. Wednesday Night Rides
A need for training beginning riders will be addressed with the board approval of 3 weeks of rides occurring in Cleveland Park. 

VIII. Advocacy
Jay reported that the “Share the Roads Signage” schedule is still moving forward Old Buncombe will be the first to be addressed.  Bike to Work week needs to be advertised in GO magazine.

IX. Green Wrist Bands
Charles is on top of the issue and the wrist bands will be available soon. 

X. Next Meeting

April 7, 2008 at 6:30 and be held at Frodo’s in the Cherrydale Plaza, next to Atlanta Bread.

Attachment A: Emails

Email from Jay Thomas 

re: Training Ride

How about April 6 or April 13 instead? March 23 is only one week away and I think too short a notice. The only "local" ride for those two dates is Tour de Cashers April 13. The Freewheelers and Spinners have training rides the day before, Sat. Since I think the main benefit of the training ride if for people to socialize (in anticipation of the trip) more so than train, I believe April 6 or 13 won't be too late and will benefit turnout.

As far as ease of hosting, how about doing it at Lake Robinson? We have cue sheets from there of 22, 35, 48, 70, and 99 miles. No rest stops, just store stops. Scatter the starts so people return at the same time. Bath rooms and picnic facilities are handy too. If we want food, I recommend having something simple/prepared we can purchase like BBQ or fried chicken with all the trimmings. Due to the cost of the meal, I suggest this be for Spinners only (whether or not they do the Cross state ride). It will also make it more manageable.

Cue Sheets

http://www.bikely.com/listpaths/by/G%27ville+Spinners

How about Southside park for an alternative location?

I can help with cue sheets. I cannot participate on April 6.

J

Email from James Thomas 3/10/08 

Subject Greenways Ride

Board members,

As mentioned at the last board meeting, I discussed the idea of a fundraising ride for the County Greenways effort with Ken Drescher. He likes the idea and is willing to help with planning the ride (see below). I am certainly willing to help too, but I don't have any experience with route planning and honestly I don't know very many routes throughout the County (I need to get out and ride more). At the next board meeting, we need to decide if we want to proceed with this ride and, if so, at what scale. We might be able to get away with just a family 25 mile ride and a metric century. A full century would be nice too, but I am not sure if we can pull it all off. Anyway, I plan to get together with Ken to talk about this more this week. Let's plan to discuss it next Monday at the meeting.

Regards,

James

From Ken:

If we want three routes with the roads needing marking and route sheets made I can't do it all alone.  I'll be happy to make up a 25 mile route mark and prepare route sheets but some others can do the longer "racer" routes.

I was thinking we could make the shorter route good for families or casual bikers and use the Greenville News (Mike Foley - Breaking out section) to get to these people.  These are the type more inclined to ride the Greenway routes anyway.  I know this is a fundraiser though so we need all types of rides participating.

Anyway I'd be happy to do these tasks:

1)  Come up with 25 mile route, mark it and have a route sheet prepared

2)  Give Mine Foley info for the Greenville News

3)  Set up a web page and market the ride to the 3 bike groups in the are (Eride, Spinners, Freewheelers).   Actually you may be best at setting up the webpage with your design experience.

Email Bo Campbell 3/6/2008 

Subject St. Francis/Donaldson Effort

Please read the attached.  My MD passed this on to me today.  

It sounds like the Club will have some competition out at Donaldson if

we continue on the same path.  Perhaps we should approach these folks

and see how we can partner.  No sense duplicating effort.

Bo

Bo Campbell

THE HORTON LAW FIRM

307 Pettigru Street

Greenville, South Carolina  29601

(v)  864.233.4351    (f)  864.233.7142 

www.hortonlawfirm.net

Email Bo Campbell 3/6/2008 

Subject: Insurance

Regarding the additional insurance policy I have been investigating with Joe, waivers are NOT required.  However, individuals (ride leaders, board members, etc) are not named insureds and are not covered.  The coverage is only for the legal entity that is the "Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club."  There is no possibility of an endorsement that would broaden the named insured provision to include individuals.  The Club does not have much in the way of assets.  If we cannot get coverage for individuals, especially the Board and members/ride leaders, in connection with activities open to the public, it doesn't make a whole lot of sense to me to buy additional insurance

We have a policy through the LAB which provides coverage to members and invited guests (and directors and officers) for club activities, as long as the activity is not open to the public.  We are obtaining additional coverage through the LAB for the Cross State Tour.  The TT series will be insured through the LAB policy as a club activity.  Donaldson activities remain uninsured.  The only way to get coverage for Donaldson would be through USA Cycling, which would require fees, permitting and waivers.  (Steve, correct me if I am wrong.)

I'll leave it to the Board whether the Club wants to pursue USAC coverage for Donaldson, but my vote would be no.  Too much hassle and will turn rec riders and beginners off.

Please advise if I need to do anything further.

Bo

Bo Campbell

THE HORTON LAW FIRM

307 Pettigru Street

Greenville, South Carolina  29601

(v)  864.233.4351    (f)  864.233.7142 

www.hortonlawfirm.net


